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View of courtyard showing location of new entry walk. 
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Have you completed Cuyamaca College’s 
Landscape Design courses, or are you cur-
rently enrolled and want to put your learned 
skills to the test?  Well, now is your chance!  
The Cuyamaca College Botanical Society 
(CCBS) and the Cuyamaca College Orna-
mental Horticulture (OH) Program are spon-
soring a design competition for the OH 
Courtyard.   

For the first time in the history of Cuyamaca 
College we will be connected directly to 
other parts of the campus.  The once closed-

off courtyard will be accessible by a path 
leading from the new Student Center located 
to the north.  It will become the new entrance 
to the horticulture facility.  

Turn your visions of a welcoming and attrac-
tive space into reality.  Do you have ideas 
for an inspiring setting where students can 
relax and meet friends? Best of all, your de-
sign could be the showcase of all the depart-
ment has to offer.   

Calling All Landscape Designers! 
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Louise Parks plans to pursue a career in Landscape  

Design. 

By Louise Parks 

What started out to be one class to get my 
feet wet after a 20 year break from school 
evolved into two paid internship positions and 
a term as assistant to the Cuyamaca College 
Botanical Society (CCBS) Board.  The first class 
that I took was Fun-
damentals of Orna-
mental Horticulture.  
I was hooked on the 
plant world and 
had to learn more 
of what had been a 
hobby of trial and 
error in my yard for 
years. 

Unlike most who 
have a goal in mind 
when continuing 
their education, the 
only thing I knew 
about the OH de-
partment was that 
there was a class 
that would keep my 
interest.  Soon I 
realized there were 
part- time positions 
offered to students; 
and that was an 
opportunity I could-
n’t pass up.  

It seemed so simple. 
I’d work a few 
hours a week to 
gain a little experi-
ence and knowledge and get paid to support 
every gardener’s habit - purchasing plants! 
Neither my family nor I had any idea what was 
in store for what little leisure time I had.  

Before I knew it, I had two positions, as assis-
tant manager of the Cuyamaca College Nurs-
ery and as floral field manager.  My work in 
the floral field involved caring for the plants, 
maintaining the field and purchasing plants.  It 
sounded like fun to me, though I knew all I 
could bring to the table was my trial and error 
methods - a little water, some fertilizer and the 
hope that the flowers would thrive.  

I soon found out that Brad’s fundamentals class 
would pay off.  I killed my first plants, and I 
was devastated.  In my defense, once I “dug a 
little deeper,” I found they were finicky plants.                                                            

Working in the nursery meant I’d have to be 
somewhat knowledgeable to be able to help 
the customers.  With only one class behind me, I 
suddenly felt the urgency to learn something, 
anything, quickly.  So, I started asking a lot of 

questions, and I’m 
sure my fellow stu-
dents can attest to 
this.  They all gra-
ciously encouraged 
my eagerness to 
learn, which is one 
reason I like this 
department  so 
much.   

Robin Rushmore, the 
previous floral field 
manager, and Viva 
Dorado, our new 
CCBS President,  
strongly encour-
aged me to take 
the Annuals and 
Perennials class 
next, and I be-
grudgingly took 
their advice.  Enjoy-
ing the subject was-
n’t the issue; it was 
being diligent with 
m e m o r i z a t i o n .  
Much to my amaze-
ment I did very well 
in the class!     

My experience as 
an intern has been enjoyable and invaluable.  
Though the work is challenging, the camarade-
rie makes learning so inviting.  I’ve spoken with 
other interns in the department, and they all 
share my gratitude for the support and experi-
ence they have obtained through this program.   

I’d like to thank the Morgan Rice Foundation for 
its generous donations that make this excellent 
hands-on experience possible for so many stu-
dents.  I’d also like to thank Brad Monroe for 
all his support in helping to prepare us for ca-
reers in the green industry. 

One Class and You May Be Hooked—Working as a Rice Foundation Intern 

Page 2 Volume 23 Number 2 

“I’d like to thank the 

Morgan Rice 

Foundation for its 

generous donations 

that make this 

excellent hands-on 

experience possible 

for so many 

students.” 

A busy day at Cuyamaca College’s  Ornamental Horticulture  

Department Nursery. 



Cathie is a "semi" retired professor of Child Development at 

Grossmont College whose passions are gardening and cook-

ing. She is taking classes to help her garden her acre of land 

in the right way. 

By Cathie Robertson 

A very special 

Thank You to Ellen 

Jennings and Fred 

Miyahara for over 

a decade of 

service to the 

Urban 

Horticulturist. 

We would like to extend a very special thank 
you to both Ellen Jennings, our former editor, and 
Fred Miyahara, our former layout specialist, for 
all of their years of dedication and service to the 
Urban Horticulturist Newsletter  Ellen came to us 
as a student who was “drafted” to write an arti-
cle and somehow emerged as the editor for 
more than a decade.  Not looking for a career in 
Ornamental Horticulture, Ellen just wanted to 
attend classes that interested her. She is happy 
that she continued as editor long after she 
stopped taking classes. She loved working with 
all of the interesting people from so many varied 
backgrounds who all shared the same passion for 
horticulture. Ellen retired from the San Diego City 
schools on June 19 and along with that, decided 
to pass the torch to a new editor. 

Fred is a professional graphic artist who was 
taking classes several years ago and took one 
look at the newsletter and decided he could 
help.  Ellen says that Fred’s work carried the 
newsletter to its current level and she was happy 
to work with him for all these years. Fred is also 
passing the torch and will now be able to spend 
more of his volunteer time working with bonsai 
and in the Japanese Friendship Garden that he 
so enjoys.   

Our new editor, Jill Horine, is also a graphic art-
ist. Jill is originally from Maryland, and has lived 
in San Diego for eight years.  Having attended 
OH classes for the past year, she is interested in 
Landscape Design.  Notice the new layout?  Jill 
has been hard at work this summer on the new 
design, and will now be responsible for both 
editing and layout for the Urban Horticulturist. 

This publication is made possible 
through a grant from the Rice Family 

Foundation. 

The Urban Horticulturist is published 
twice a year by the Cuyamaca Col-
lege Ornamental Horticulture Depart-
ment and the Cuyamaca College Bo-
tanical Society.  It has a circulation of 
over 9,000 industry members and hor-
ticulturists in Southern California and 
the United States.  Correspondence 
regarding this publication should be 
addressed to:  

Cuyamaca College  

Ornamental Horticulture Department 

900 Rancho San Diego Parkway 

El Cajon, CA  92019 

(619) 660-4262 

email address:  
Brad.Monroe@gcccd.edu 

Grossmont-Cuyamaca  
Community College District  

Governing Board Members 

Rick Alexander  

Greg Barr 

Timothy L. Caruthers, D.C. 

Bill Garrett 

Deanna Weeks 

Student Members 

Crystal Bernier-Sudano 

Audrey Causton 

Chancellor 

Omero Suarez, Ph.D. 

Cuyamaca College President 

Geraldine M. Perri, Ph.D. 

Urban Horticulturist Staff 

Ellen Jennings, Editor 

Jill Horine, Editor/Computer Layout 

Brad Monroe, Advisor 

A Special Thank You... 
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11th Annual Aggie Open 

Friday, October 12, 2007 

Bonita Golf Club 
5540 Sweetwater Road 

Bonita, California 

Sponsored by 

Hydroscape Products 
For more information, please call Brad Monroe 

at 619-660-4621 or visit our website at 
www.cuyamaca.edu/ohweb 



By Brad Monroe, Program Coordinator 

The Bug Man Has Left the Building 

After more than forty years in the horticulture 
industry and the last twelve years teaching the 
pest control class at Cuyamaca College, Don 
‘Smitty’ Smith has retired.  With the announce-
ment of his retirement at the Scholarship Ban-
quet, Don was presented with a plaque recog-
nizing his contribution to the Cuyamaca College 
O r name n t a l 
Ho r t i c u l t u r e 
Program from 
his involvement 
on the initial 
advisory com-
mittee that 
helped to es-
tablish the 
p r o g r a m 
through his 
years in the 
classroom.  

Don’s last se-
mester, with 
Dorcas Utter 
as his instruc-
tional aide, 
ended with a 
surprise gift 
from the stu-
dents.  The last 
c las s  pre-
sented Don 
with a road 
sign so he 
could always 
find his way 
back.  The 
road s ign, 
marks the in-
tersection of 
“Don Smith 
Street” and “Bug Man Blvd.”  

Don says he isn’t going away and that he will 
continue his involvement in both the scholarship 
program and the department activities.  He 
and his wife Ginny are planning on spending 
more time traveling and enjoying their many 
hobbies. 

Bob Scribner Moves to Borrego 

Bob Scribner, long time superintendent at Bo-
nita Golf Club, has retired from Bonita and 
moved with his wife, Bonnie, to their home in 

Borrego.  Bob was instrumental in establishing 
the department’s annual Aggie Open Golf 
Tournament.  Now in its 11th year, the tourna-
ment has become a “Sold Out” event that is the 
department’s biggest fund raising activity.  In 
addition to supporting the department through 
his efforts with the tournament, both of Bob’s 
sons have attended Cuyamaca College’s Orna-

mental Horti-
culture Pro-
gram.  Bob 
was presented 
a plaque at 
the Scholarship 
Banquet, and 
he is already 
hard at work 
lining up his 
replacements 
on the Aggie 
Open planning 
committee. 

Is There a 
Counselor in 
the House? 

Dr. Marsha 
Fralick, the 
counselor as-
signed to the 
Ho r t i c u l t u r e 
Program for 
more than ten 
years, will be 
retiring in De-
cember.  She 
was honored 
at the Scholar-
ship Banquet 
with a plaque 
for her years 
of service to 

the students in the program, especially the 
many students that work toward earning multi-
ple degrees or certificates.  Dr. Fralick will be 
retiring as a counselor but will continue to write 
her very successful textbook series, College & 
Career Success, now in its third edition.  Dr. 
Fralick has long enjoyed a special relationship 
with the students of the Ornamental Horticulture 
Program and says the award meant a great 
deal to her. 

 

  

Moving On… Retirement Looked Appealing 
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“Smitty’s 

involvement on 

the initial 

advisory 

committee helped 

to establish the 

program .” 

Don Smith with the Street Signs presented to him as a retirement gift. 



By Emiliana ‘Viva’ Dorado 

By Brad Monroe, Program Coordinator 

Donation Brings First Truck 

As the old adage goes, some-
times you just have to ask.  
That is just what I did this 
spring when I mentioned to 
Craig Mohns of Benchmark 
Landscape that the department 
had never been able to get a 
truck for its own use. 

Hampered by rules that do not 
allow the program to buy used 
equipment and insufficient re-
sources to buy a new truck, I 
decided to reach out to the 
industry.  Craig immediately 
said he thought they just might 
have a truck for us.  Within a 
couple of weeks, John Mohns, 
President of Benchmark Land-
scape, called to say that they 
were preparing a Ford F-350 
stake bed truck for donation to 
the program. 

Along with the entire Orna-

mental Horticulture Program 
Family and Staff, I would like 
to express my sincere appre-
ciation to John Mohns and 

Benchmark Landscape for 
filling a need that the depart-
ment has had for many years. 

This past year I have had 
the pleasure of being the 
1st Vice-President for the 
Cuyamaca College Bo-
tanical Society (CCBS), 
and I am proud to have 
been elected as the 31st 
President. I bring with me 
fellow officers Amanda 
Simpson, 1st  Vice-
President, and Kimberly 
Carl is le, 2nd Vice-
President, both serving 
their second terms.  Also 
invaluable in their contributions to our events 
are Rosalee Clanton, Secretary, Janna Owens, 
Treasurer, Richard Lesser, Activities Coordina-
tor, and Assistants to the Board Carol Fuller, 
John Herr, Kristina Michaelsen, Louise Parks, 
Will Rountree and Merilee Watkins. I look for-
ward to working with this group.  I have had 
classes and worked with some of them and 
witnessed their dedication to the horticulture 
industry and the OH department. 

Last year was one of the most successful years 
we’ve had at the Aggie Open, Turf Seminar, 

Scholarship Banquet and 
Spring Garden Festival. 
This poses a challenge 
for this year’s CCBS 
members, as I would like 
to strive to exceed all 
expectations this coming 
year. I have complete 
confidence that our ca-
pable members are 
more than able to assist 
me in doing so.   

The CCBS is here for stu-
dents.  It is open to all 

students of the OH Department free of dues, 
and you are automatically in the CCBS if you 
are enrolled in an OH class. So be an active 
member and volunteer at one of our main 
events; it’s a great way to network with profes-
sionals in the green industry! 

The main goal of the CCBS is raising funds for 
our fellow student scholarships. If you would 
like to donate to our program, please feel free 
to contact one of us. You may contact us via our 
website through the OH home page.  

CCBS Corner 
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Benchmark Landscape donates truck to the Ornamental Horticulture program. 

The CCBS is open 

to all students of 

the OH 

Department free 

of dues, and you 

are automatically 

in the CCBS is you 

are enrolled in an 

OH class. 

Emiliana Viva Dorado - 31st President of the CCBS 



By Kimberly Carlsile 

This year the 26th Annual CCBS Scholarship 
and Awards Banquet was held on April 26th at 
the Handlery Hotel.  
Our generous spon-
sors - individuals, 
organizations and 
industry members - 
provided the fund-
ing for a record 
breaking number of 
48 scholarships.  A 
total of $31,150.00 
was given out to 
students this year! 

Once again, Brad 
Monroe, the Cuya-
maca College Bo-
tanical Society offi-
cers (30th President 
Stephany Hurtt, 
Viva Dorado, Dave 
Marriott, Alisa Ryon, 
Stephen Serieka, 
Stevens Tabiendo, 
Amanda Simpson 
and Kimberly Car-
lisle) and OH Nurs-
ery staff John Tho-
mas, Rosalee Clan-
ton and Janna 
Owens did an ex-
cellent job all year 
working hard and 
organizing events to 
raise money for our 
scholarships.  

Susan Butler, Class 
Assistant Jean Felio 
and floral design 
students created the 
amazing bamboo 
tapestries, center-
pieces, napkin rings 
and all the other 
floral arrangements. The bamboo was actually 
harvested from a student’s yard.  With the help 
of Stevens Tabiendo, arches were created and 
artistically tied with jute.  

Many of the other botanicals used in all the 
arrangements were gathered from the campus 
and from students’ homes. Days of hard work 
paid off with a beautiful setting and many 
compliments from all who attended.  

CCBS President Stephany Hurtt introduced the 

CCBS officers, followed by Cuyamaca College 
Vice President for Instruction, Cristina Chiri-

boga, Ph.D., who 
introduced the spe-
cial guests. 

Dean of Instruction, 
Division II, Albert 
Tacconne, Ph.D. 
gave us highlights of 
the Ornamental Hor-
ticulture program.  
Brad Monroe gave 
a special acknowl-
edgement to three 
very special people: 

Dr. Marsha Fralick, 
Cuyamaca College 
Counselor for Orna-
mental Horticulture. 
(Retiring December 
2007).  Dr. Fralick 
was a founding 
member of the Cu-
yamaca College 
faculty and has been 
the counseling liaison 
for the Ornamental 
Horticulture Program 
for more than 10 
years. 

Robert ‘Bob’ Scrib-
ner, Bonita Golf 
Club, founding mem-
ber of the Aggie 
Open Golf Tourna-
ment Steering Com-
mi t tee  (Ret i red 
M a r c h  2 0 0 7 ) .  
Working along with 
Phil Crockett, one of 
the Bonita Golf Club 
owners, Bob was 
instrumental in get-

ting the Aggie Open Golf Tournament started. 

Don ‘Smitty’ Smith, Cuyamaca College Adjunct 
Faculty Member and original member of the 
Ornamental Horticulture Program Industry Ad-
visory Committee (Retired June 2007).  Smitty 
taught here for over fifteen years and was 
involved in the program since its inception. 

It was a very emotional and heart warming 
evening. We are all going to miss them in the 
OH department.  

2007 Scholarship Banquet—A Celebration of Careers Beginning and Ending 
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This was a record 

breaking year, 

with 48 

scholarships 

totaling $31,150! 

CCBS President, Stephany Hurtt (L) and Treasurer, Alisa Ryon 

CCBS Vice President, Viva Dorado (L) and Activities Director, 

Amanda Simpson 



Landscape Design Scholarship 

Noel & Edna Smith Memorial Scholarship 

Point Loma Garden Club 

Rain Bird Corporation 

Ray Spardy Memorial Scholarship 

Robert ‘Bob’ Tiglio Memorial Scholarship 

Robert Matthews Memorial Scholarship 

San Carlos Garden Club 

San Diego Floral Association 

San Diego Golf Course Superintendents Association 

Southern California Plumeria Society Scholarship 

So Cal Sports Turf Managers Association 

The Erin & Neal Svalstad-BrownTide.com Scholarship 

The Rice Family Foundation 

The Vaccari Scholarship 

Thomas House Memorial Scholarship 

Water Tech Ag Supply 

Thank You, Scholarship Donors! 

Congratulations, Scholarship Recipients! 

Kimberly Carlisle is 2nd Vice President of the CCBS. 

Adjunct Faculty Member Fausto Palafox did a great job present-
ing the scholarships to all of the 47 recipients.  The Cuyamaca 
College Botanical Society officers, student members and advisors 
wish to express their sincere gratitude and appreciation to the 
scholarship sponsors for the generous support they have shown 
throughout the year. 

Scholarship winners I interviewed said that receiving a scholar-
ship brought them pride and an acknowledgement of a job well 

done.  Many said it gave them a sense of relief knowing they 
can pay for their next classes, books, computer programs and 
many other school expenses.  

Everyone was so grateful to their scholarship donors.  “It’s so nice 
that they are willing to help us,” said one student.  “I can’t thank 
them enough.” 

Scholarship Recipients (listed in alphabetical order, not in order of appearance):  Mary Allen, Jonathan Austin, Barbara Bender, Ray Blackman, Michael Braunstein, Kimberly 

Carlisle, Leticia Chavarria, Nancy Clark, Kathy Conner, Jesse Cryns, Kevin Curtiss, Juana De Avalos, Wendy DeFreitas, Nubia Del Rio, Emiliana Dorado, James Eldred, Carol 

Fuller, Nancy Gong, Tracey Grillo, John Herr, Stephany Hurtt, Doug Kalal, Jonathan Kelly, Lorraine Kelly, Roxanne Kim-Perez, Brian Lambert, Ellen Landfear, Richard Lesser, 

David Marriott, John Meile, Tristen Murray, Janna Owens, Matthew Pauchnick, C. J. Payton, Sylke Portner, Debra Lynn Priddy, Gary Radersma, Camilla Ritner, Guillermo 

Rodriquez, Alisa Ryon, Mark Shedenhelm, Amanda Simpson, Janice Spooner, Robin Taylor, Eliana Uretsky, Merilee Watkins, Todd Wilbur 

Barona Valley Ranch Resort & Casino 

Bernardo Gardeners 

Bonita Valley Garden Club 

Brickman Group Scholarship 

California Landscape Contractors Assoc - San Diego Chapter 

CCBS - Aggie Open Scholarship 

Cuyamaca College Floristry Club 

David Tiglio Scholarship 

Don & Dorothy Walker Scholarship 

Ester & Norman Croteau 

Frank & Violet Pierce Memorial Scholarship 

Hydro-Scape Products Scholarship 

Jim Stalsonburg Memorial Scholarship 

Kellogg Garden Products/CCBS Scholarship 

Kirk Foster Memorial Scholarship 

La Jolla Garden Club 

La Mesa Beautiful Scholarship 
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Gardening Under Mediterranean Skies V is 
scheduled for September 29-30 in San Diego. 
Titled Lessons In Our Gardens – San Diego, the 
event is sponsored 
by Pacific Horticul-
ture magazine, in 
association with 
Quail Botanical 
Gardens, Garden 
Design magazine, 
the San Diego Hor-
ticultural Society, 
the Mediterranean 
Garden Society, 
and The Water 
Conservation Gar-
den. The Cuyamaca 
College Ornamen-
tal Horticulture De-
partment is another 
of the sponsors of 
this inspiring sympo-
sium. 

The weekend cele-
brates plants that 
thrive with minimal 
care in San Diego’s 
M e d i t e r r a n e a n 
climate and show-
cases the wide 
range of garden 
possibilities in a 
low-water environ-
ment. It includes 
keynote talks at 
Quail, followed by 
visits to four excit-
ingly different gar-
dens for a combination tour and on-site lecture 
by the experts who designed them.  

Participants will visit a garden with dozens of 
California native plant species and another de-
signed to attract birds and butterflies all year 
long. A third garden, pictured here in a photo by 
Debra Lee Baldwin (from her book Designing 
with Succulents, Timber Press, 2007), has a 
world-class collection of succulents in a gracious 
setting. The fourth garden features a huge range 
of plant material – a real collector’s treasure.  

One talk at Quail, on sustainable landscaping, 
will be by award-winning Santa Barbara land-
scape architect Owen E. Dell. The second Quail 
talk features Shirley Kerins, an award-winning 

Pasadena-based landscape architect and former 
curator of the Huntington Botanical Gardens herb 
garden, who will speak on exceptional plants for 

Med i t e r r a nea n -
climate gardens. 

The event includes 
tours of Quail Bo-
tanical Gardens, 
plant sales, and 
book signings. A 
box lunch will be 
enjoyed each day 
in one of the gar-
dens, and there will 
be an evening re-
ception at Quail on 
Sept. 29.  

On September 28 
there will be two 
special garden 
tours at The Water 
Conservation Gar-
den at Cuyamaca 
College, plus two 
free talks there. 
Michael Buckner will 
give a talk about 
and a tour of the 
Cactus and Succu-
lent Garden, and 
Don Schultz will 
give a talk on 
“Med i t e r r a nean 
Landscape Style for 
a Low Maintenance 
Lifestyle.” 

Registration is $155, 
and includes 2 lunches, a free book, and a 1-
year subscription to Pacific Horticulture maga-
zine. After Sept. 1 fees go up by $30. To regis-
ter, go to www.sdhortsoc.org or call (760) 295-
7089. 

Gardening Under Mediterranean Skies V—Save the Date! 
By Susi Torre-Bueno, Pacific Horticultural Foundation 

One of four gardens featured on the tour.  Photo by Debra Lee Baldwin. 
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“The weekend 

celebrates plants 

that thrive with 

minimal care in San 

Diego’s 

Mediterranean 

climate and 

showcases the wide 

range of garden 

possibilities in a low-

water environment.” 

The mission of the Pacific Horticultural Foundation is to 

stimulate and inspire gardeners in the art and science of 

horticulture on the West Coast through quality publications 

and related activities. 



• Saturday 

September 8, 2007 

at 9:00 a.m. and 

Monday, 

September 10, 

2007 at 4:00 p.m. - 

On-site 

Walkthrough for 

Design Competition 

in the O.H. 

courtyard. 

• Friday, October 12, 

2007 – 11th Annual 

Aggie Open Golf 

Tournament – 

Bonita Golf Club – 

10:30 a.m. 

registration 

• Wednesday, 

October 31, 2007 -  

Design Competition 

drawings due in the 

Cuyamaca College 

Ornamental 

Horticulture offices 

by 5:00 p.m., 

• Tuesday, 

December 4, 2007 

- Design 

Competition finalists 

formal design 

presentation 5 p.m., 

• Tuesday, March 4, 

2008 – 29th Annual 

Arbor Day Tree 

Planting – 2:00 

p.m. Cuyamaca 

College Nursery 

• Friday, March 7, 

2008 – 19th Annual 

Turf Management 

Seminar – 7 a.m. to 

3 p.m. - Cuyamaca 

College Student 

Center 

• Saturday, April 26, 

2008 – 15th Annual 

Spring Garden 

Festival (NOTE – 

One month EARLIER 

than last year) 9 

a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

Cuyamaca College 

• Thursday, May 8, 

2008 – 27th Annual 

Scholarship and 

Awards Banquet 

(NOTE – One month 

LATER than last 

year) 6 p.m. 

Location TBA 
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Schedule of Events 



Find out more 

about the program, 

classes, staff and 

instructors!  Come 

to the Ornamental 

Horticulture 

Department’s 

Program 

Orientation  

Wednesday,  

August 15, 2007 

6:00-7:00 pm 

in Room O-110. 

Course Name Instructor Day/Time 

Xeriscape - Water Conservation Morganelli M 5:00 —6:50 pm 

Floral Design I Butler Th 11:00 am—3:50 pm 

Floral Design I Citrowske M 4:00—8:50 pm 

Wedding Design I Butler W 4:00 am—8:50 pm 

Fundamentals of OH Monroe W 12:00—4:50 pm 

Fundamentals of OH Lovewell M 7:00—8:50 pm 

 Sat 9/8, 9/22, 10/6, 10/20, 11/3, 11/17, 12/8 8:00 am—2:10 pm 

Plant Materials: Trees & Shrubs Lovewell Th 2:00—4:50 pm 

Intro to Landscape Design Fulhorst W 11:00 am—3:50 pm 

Intro to Landscape Design Fulhorst T 5:00—9:50 pm 

Intermediate Landscape Design Copley Th 5:00—9:50 pm 

Advanced Landscape Design Delorenzo F 5:00—9:50 pm 

Turf & Ground Cover Mgmt Clark W 5:00—6:50 pm 

 Sat 8/25, 9/15, 9/29, 10/13, 10/27, 11/10, 12/1 8:00 am—2:10 pm 

Annuals & Perennials Powell T 5:00—7:50 pm 

Intro to CAD Landscape Design Staff F 12:00—4:50 pm 

Landscape Construction: Cochran Th 7:00—8:50 pm 

  Concrete & Masonry Sat 1/27, 2/10, 3/3, 3/17, 3/31, 4/21, 5/5 8:00 am—2:10 pm 

Japanese Garden  Siers Sep 15 - Oct 27 

 Class meets in Balboa Park S 9/15, 9/29, 10/13, 10/27 8:30am—2:40 pm 

Principles of Landscape Irrigation Monroe T 5:00—8:50 pm 

Greenhouse Plant Production Palafox Th 5:00—6:50 pm 

 Sat 8/25, 9/15, 9/29, 10/13, 10/27, 11/10, 12/1 8:00 am—2:10 pm 

Business Management for OH Switzer W 7:00—9:50 pm 

Cooperative Work Experience Switzer Hours to be arranged 

Cooperative Work Experience Required Orientation Friday, 8/24 at 5:00 pm in O110. 

Classes begin August 20, 2007 

For additional information, call (619) 660-4262  

or apply and register online at the Cuyamaca College website: 

www.Cuyamaca.edu 

Cuyamaca College Ornamental Horticulture Fall 2007 
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Cynthia Koll is a Landscape Design student. 

All current and former students that have 
completed at least 9 units in the OH program 
are encouraged to take the challenge to re-
design the courtyard. The OH Department 
intends to raise $30,000 for material costs 
for the new courtyard design.  It will be con-
structed by students in the program over the 
next several years.   

The competition begins August 1, 2007, and 
all submissions are due to Brad Monroe by 
Monday, October 31, 2007.  The winner will 
be awarded $1,000.00, as well as a plaque 

of recognition to be hung in the new patio area.   

Don’t miss out on this opportunity to place your 
mark on the college that gave you your start.  
The winning design will inspire and motivate 
countless numbers of future Cuyamaca College 
landscape design students for years to come. 
Details are available on the OH website at 
http://www.cuyamaca.edu/ohweb.   

continued from page 1... 

Overhead view of courtyard showing location of new entry walk. 

For details about 

the Ornamental 

Horticulture 

Department’s 

Courtyard 

Entrance Design 

Competition, please 

visit the website at 

www.cuyamaca.edu

/ohweb! 
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Calling All Landscape Designers! 



Cuyamaca College 
Ornamental Horticulture Department 
900 Rancho San Diego Parkway 
El Cajon, CA  92019-4304 

Campus Landscape Design Competition!  See page 1 for details! Campus Landscape Design Competition!  See page 1. 
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Campus Landscape Design Competition!  See page 1. 




